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OFF SITE SOCIAL

SKYLINKS GOLF COURSE AT
BUCHANAN FIELDS

1091 Concord Ave, Concord
GATHER: NOON

Last week, our group gathered for an
engaging offsite meeting at the Campbell
Theatre, with Prez Diane once again at the

helm. The highlight of the event was an
illuminating presentation by Leigh Ann

Davis, the Executive Director of the Contra
Costa County Historical Society CCCHS.

Historical Society.
She provided a captivating overview of the



organization's rich history and invaluable
services. She shed light on the Society's

extensive collection of historical
documents, including court records dating
back to 1848 - a time predating California's

statehood.

The History Center: A Living Archive
The History Center, as Davis explained,
serves as a vibrant repository of Contra
Costa County's past. This treasure trove
houses an impressive array of materials
such as records, letters, photographs,

maps and books.
Services and Donations

The Center not only preserves history, but
also actively encourages community
participation. Residents and former

residents are welcome to donate their
personal historical items, including photographs, letters, and
documents, for potential inclusion in the Society's collection.

Visiting the History Center
For those interested in delving into the county's rich history:

Location: 724 Escobar Street, Martinez
Business Hours:

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday: 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.
1st and 3rd Saturdays: 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.

Contact: For research appointments, call (925) 229-1042
Note: The History Center closes for the last two weeks of December and

reopens on the first Tuesday of January.
This presentation undoubtedly left attendees with a deeper appreciation
for the vital role the Historical Society plays in preserving and sharing

Contra Costa County's fascinating past.

 Remembering Past District Governor Candy Pierce: A
Beacon of Service Above Self



​After a presentation to our
club on the Rotary

Foundation (TRF), Matt Rinn
our Club President at the
time, and Jim Bonato, our
TRF Chair, presented PDG

Candy a book we donated to
the PH library on her behalf  

During that same
presentation, PDG Candy
presented Faye Donaghu

with her Paul Harris
Fellowship pin for her

donations to The Rotary
Foundation (TRF)

Michael Mendonca embraced
PDG Candy in a warm hug,

expressing his heartfelt
gratitude for the generous
check she presented on

behalf of District 5160. This
donation was to his LN-4
Foundation for Prosthetic

Hands

A long time friend and strong supporter of our club, Past District 5160
Governor (2006-07) Candy Pierce, has been taken from us far too soon, she

will be deeply and dearly missed.

​Her impact through CASA work and Rotary service has touched countless
lives, leaving a legacy of compassion and dedication. As she embarks on her
next journey, she will be welcomed into the Rotary Club of Heaven by PRIP

Cliff Dochterman, PRIP Rick King, and many esteemed Rotarian friends
who have gone before her. May she rest in peace, knowing she made a

difference in the world and in the hearts of those she served.

Services will be held on Saturday, September 7th at the Hilton Garden Inn
Fairfield, 2200 The Courtyard, Fairfield, CA 94533, from 4:00 p.m. to 5:00

p.m., followed by a reception, 5:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.   

Flowers can be sent to the funeral home or Hilton Garden Inn. 

Rotary International President Stephanie
Urcheck recognized the Beers Rotarians Enjoy
Worldwide (BREW) Fellowship in the current
edition of the Rotary Magazine in her August
2024 message (see Below)

"BREW has worked closely with the Water,
Sanitation and Hygiene Rotary Action Group
for the past eight years to help with clean
water projects. In that time BREW has
funneled 25% of their dues to these initiatives.



BREW is one of many examples of members pursing belonging to improve
the world"

Our Member PDG Steve Lack is the International Vice Chair and Co-Founder of
the BREW Fellowship



LET THE BOCCE CHALLENGE BEGIN!

We have fielded two teams of Bocce Players
each to play in the Annual Martinez Rotary

Bocce Challenge on Saturday September 21
at the Martinez Bocce Courts

We have had teams for each of the
Challenges over the past 15 years (Steve Lack created this
event and managed it for the first 5 years). We last won the

tournament in 2014.



2024 ST PATRICK MAJOR
SPONSORS

Angela Margi Alkire



Kalinowski In Memory of
Jim Alkire

Rotary International President  Stephanie Urchick

District 5160 Governor Dan Geraldi

District 5160 DV8 Assistant Governor Cathy Durfee

Rotary Club of Pleasant Hill Board of Directors 2024-25

President: Diane McRice  President Elect: Jocelyn ReiteImmediate Past
President: Michael Moore President Elect Nominee: TBD

​Club Treasurer: Kim GrossbergPHR Foundation Chair Mark Hinds TRF
Chair: Jim Bonato

Secretary - Lynda Plummer
SGT at Arms: Lou Rossi & Jan Passanisi

Membership Co-Chairs - Allen Vinson & Mike Maxwell
International Service Chair: Susan Wood

Environmental Service Chair: Bonnie Hazarabedian
Community Service Chair: Ashley Watson & Margaret Caddel

Youth Service & Interact: Matt Rinn & Troy Jones
Public Image: Faye Donaghu

Vocational Service Chair: Jeff Clark
Social Chair: Cara Leyva

Action Plan Champion: Mike Maxwell
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